Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 20 December 2010 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 20 December 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford was absent from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Pat Barrett, Ms. Susan Forgett (left at 7:20 p.m.), Mr. Raymond John, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mrs. June Krum, Mr. Michael Lester, Mrs. Karen Radice, Mr. David Rosenberger, Ms. Sarah Rosenberger, Ms. Kellee Rumbough, and Ms. Penny M. Swain.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Susan Forgett of Forgett & Kerstetter presented a summary of the single audit report for the Bloomsburg Area School District for the 2009-2010 fiscal year.  The audit was clean, with no findings.  
Mrs. Karen Radice spoke about a staff issue relative to her son’s education, voicing concern for her son’s educational and medical well-being.  Mr. David Rosenberger spoke on behalf of Sarah Rishel, as her pastor, stating, “She [Ms. Rishel] was doing a favor for another person she met at church a few nights before.”  
At this point in the meeting, Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to move the executive session from the end of the meeting to between New Business and Personnel.  Dr. Peters seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Hummel the motion to approve the minutes of the 15 November 2010 regular monthly meeting and the 8 December 2010 special meeting and work session, as presented.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the financial reports for November 2010, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the bills payable for 16 November 2010 – 20 December 2010, ranging from check #00028908 – check #00029113, including wire transfers totaling $397,323.00, in the amount of $1,032,226.26.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  
Mr. Tobin said that if the board wishes to consider going outside of the CS Trust for health insurance, it should do so now, while in negotiations with both the support staff and professional staff.  

The motion to approve the bills payable then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 16 November 2010 – 20 December 2010, being check #00001671, totaling $522.10, and Mr. Hummel seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry reported that the Bloomsburg Area School District’s four-year cohort graduation rate for the Pennsylvania Information Management System (PIMS) was 86.84%.  This percentage is based on the number of students who started attending Bloomsburg High School as ninth-graders in August 2006 and were scheduled to graduate in June 2010.  Students who dropped out, did not graduate in four years due to retention, and those enrolled in life skills classes and are therefore permitted to stay in school until they are 21 years of age are counted against the graduation rate.  
Dr. Curry then distributed to board members an informational handout on Standards Aligned System.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Request 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve a district band trip to Troy High School from 9 February 2011 – 12 February 2011, at an approximate cost of $785 to the district.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Kiwanis Builders’ Club 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the Kiwanis Builders’ Club at Bloomsburg Middle School, effective 21 December 2010, as funded by the Kiwanis Club.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Real Estate Tax Exemption 
Mr. Hummel made the motion to approve a real estate tax exemption for Barry J. Haupt, as per the attached letter from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, Department of Military and Veterans Affairs.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Tobin, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
At 8:20 p.m., Mr. Hock made the motion to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Rupp seconded the motion, which then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin.)  

At 8:40 p.m., Mr. Tobin moved to go back into a public meeting and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Ashley Finkel, Nevin Iliev, and Mary Lorence as professional substitutes, effective 21 December 2010.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Ms. Mathews).  

Approval of Substitute Bus Drivers 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve Ryan Densberger and Matthew Killian as substitute bus drivers for Bloomsburg Area School District through FishingCreek Transportation for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval to Grant Tenure to Professional Staff Members 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to grant tenure to the following Bloomsburg Area School District professional staff members, as they have completed all the requirements of Section 1108 of the Pennsylvania School Code:  Jessica Cunningham, Spanish Teacher at BHS and Meghan Vognetz, Kindergarten Teacher at Memorial Elementary School.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Builders’ Club Advisor 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve Bloomsburg Middle School Social Studies Teacher Roger Boschetto as the Kiwanis Builders’ Club Advisor for the 2010-2011 school year, at a stipend of $600.00 to be paid by the Kiwanis Club.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Long-Term Paraprofessional Substitute 
Mr. Hock made the motion to approve Michele Kuhar as a long-term paraprofessional substitute at W.W. Evans Elementary School for the 2010-2011 school year, at an hourly rate of $7.25, and with no benefits.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Classified Staff Termination 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the termination of Memorial Elementary School Paraprofessional Sarah Rishel, retroactive to 15 December 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

INFORMATION
It was announced that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Curriculum Program, Solar Panels, BMS Windows, Budget, and Capital Project List Update (including swimming pool update).  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for Monday, 3 January 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, 18 January 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT
At 8:56 p.m., Mr. Klingerman adjourned the meeting.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

